Minutes

Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission
And Downtown Design Committee
Wednesday, January 21, 2009
1. Prem called meeting to order as a Meeting of the Spring Green Plan Commission and Downtown Design Committee.

Plan Commission members present: Bob Tennant, Linda Donnelly, Joel Marcus, Michael Broh, Brad Hutnik(arrived 7:05), Greg Prem (Lew Averill Absent)

Downtown Design Committee members present: Yvonne Notbohm, Paul Kardatzke(arrived 7:10) (Chris Staple absent)

Others present: Ed Lilla, Dawn Eno, Timm Zumm, Bob Churchill

2. Prem appointed minute taker.

3. Approve meeting agenda. Motion by Tennant, second by Broh, to approve agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.
4. Approve minutes from the December 10, 2008 Plan Commission Hearing and December 10, 2008 Plan Commission, Downtown Design Committee and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee Meeting. Motion by Tennant, second by Marcus, to approved minutes.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding design and placement of new banners by the Spring Green Area Chamber of Commerce in the downtown area. The group discussed the need to establish criteria to be eligible to display the banners as official signs since future inquiries are likely.  Dawn Eno advised the criteria the chamber wished to use was that the banners must be arts related and in addition fall into at least one of the three following categories:  1. Represent a non-profit organization  2. Be registered as a U.S. national landmark  3. Represent an official Spring Green Area Chamber of Commerce event. Motion by Tennant, second by Donnelly, to accept the chamber’s criteria and approve the designs presented.  Motion passed with all in favor.
6. Information and presentation from Linda Donnelly regarding outdoor lighting.  Linda Donnelly and Tim Zumm provided the group with information and presentation about a potential outdoor lighting ordinance.  The group was generally in favor of moving forward and advised that the initial focus should be on guidelines for new development.   Parameters for existing lighting would likely need to be handled with a separate municipal ordinance rather than a zoning ordinance.  
7. Information from Alliant Energy regarding automated meter reading. In the interest of disseminating information, Prem advised members of the utility’s plan to upgrade meters in Spring Green in the near future.
8. General Public Comment. Timm Zumm alerted the group of a FLOW related presentation at the Gard Theatre on Feb. 8th from 2-5pm.
9. Adjourn. Motion by Tennant, second by Donnelly, to adjourn at 8:38 pm.  Motion passed with all in favor.

